CALLERLAB Affiliates,

This is a CALLERLAB Electronic News Bulletin as of June 6, 2022.

There is a lot happening at CALLERLAB. Read on to stay in the loop!

Resolution Results:

Following the 2022 Annual General Meeting, eligible voting members received a ballot to vote on the one resolution presented. The ballots have been counted and the resolution was approved.

Therefore Be It Resolved That: ARTICLE II, Section 1, Subsection (c) of the CALLERLAB Bylaws be amended to read as follows:

- (C) Apprentice Member;
 - (1) Definition. A person who has been calling less than three (3) calendar years and who subscribes to the CALLERLAB Code of Ethics.
 - (2) Privileges. Apprentice Members shall have all privileges of Active Members, except voting, serving on the Board of Governors, or receiving minutes and financial statements. Apprentice Members may serve on committees for which they qualify, and vote on committee business."

Apprentice Members may now contact the Home Office to join committees for which they qualify!

Are you attending the 71st National Square Dance Convention in Evansville, IN?

- Stop by the CALLERLAB Vendor booth to say hello, pick up some CALLERLAB swag, and check out our available resources.
- Volunteer to help staff the CALLERLAB booth in the vendor area and the NEW Foundation table in the lobby. Email Teresa to sign up for a slot before the Convention or stop by the booth to sign up during the convention. Your help is greatly appreciated!
- Be sure to wear your CALLERLAB badge to show your support.
- Friday, June 24 will be "CALLERLAB Blue Shirt Day"! This is optional, but if you do have a CALLERLAB blue shirt, please plan to wear it that day and join in on the fun! Check out our <u>album of blue shirts from 2021</u>. We'll have some blue shirts available for sale in our booth or you can preorder a shirt before Convention and pick it up at the booth.

Nominations are currently being accepted for Board of Governors (BOG) Members. Any Voting Member in good standing may nominate any eligible Voting Member, including himself/herself. To be valid, a completed nomination (including a bio and picture) must be in the hands of the Executive Director no later than July 1, 2022. This year there are 7 spots on the ballot which will reduce the BOG to 23 members. The Petition is available on our website.

Nine petitions have been received by the Home Office. Those petitions received are from:

- Michael Braithwaite
- Walt Burr
- Jeremy Butler
- Tom Davis
- Barry Johnson
- Vernon Jones
- Jack Pladdys
- Buddy Weaver
- Dottie Welch

Please contact the Home Office if you have questions pertaining to completing or submitting a petition.

MP3's of the 2022 CALLERLAB Convention Interest Sessions and General Meetings are still available for sale! New this year, all files have been edited for volume, gaps in the audio, and overall quality. You can order a set online here: https://www.callerlab.org/audio-mp3/. You'll receive more than 40 hours of content for just \$25!

It's not too early to start thinking about attending the **2023 CALLERLAB Convention** in Sparks (Reno), NV, April 24-26, 2023. The Convention will be held at the iconic Nugget Resort.

This year's theme will be "*Play Your Cards Right*". The Executive Committee has already started planning a dynamic program that you won't want to miss!

Be sure to check that you have the correct dates on your calendar—April 24-26, 2023. The dates of the 2023 Convention are three weeks later than our normal week due to rescheduling following the cancellation of our 2020 Convention. This is a one-time date shift approved by the Board of Governors. Register online today at: https://www.callerlab.org/annual-convention/48th-callerlab-registration/. The early bird rate applies through July 1, 2022. After July 1, the price will go up. Submit your \$100 deposit to save your price today!

The Home Office received the sad news that long-time CALLERLAB Member, **Ron Black** passed away on May 26, 2022. Our condolences to his family.

As always, please contact the Home Office if we can be of any assistance to you.

Thank you for your continued support of CALLERLAB!

Teresa Berger
Executive Director
CALLERLAB
director@callerlab.org
785-783-3665
CALLERLAB.org

"Live Lively – Square Dance!"